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[bookmark: _GoBack]Today continued to bring information of more presumptive positive cases of COVID-19.  Delaware now has 4 presumptive positive cases, all in New Castle County from the University of Delaware.  There are 10 cases still pending, and 30 that have tested negative.  Another 35 people have not yet been tested, but are being monitored by the Department of Public Health. The Kutz Senior Living Campus continues to monitor the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid, the Centers for Disease Control and the Delaware Department of Public Health, and the Delaware Health Care Facilities Association updates on best practices and paths forward to thwart the spread of this virus in our greater community of Wilmington, and prevent it from entering our Kutz Campus.  Today, Governor Carney declared a State of Emergency for Delaware beginning at 8 am tomorrow morning.  This declaration provides Delaware with additional resources and federal funding to attempt to halt the spread of the disease in light of the increased prevalence of coronavirus in Delaware.

I met with the residents, and some family members, of Kutz Rehab and Nursing this morning to discuss the virus, recommendations from the American Health Care Association, the CDC, and the DPH, and steps being taken at Kutz based on these recommendations.  These agencies recommend strictly limiting all visitation, except in the case of residents who are actively dying on hospice.  The Kutz Senior Living Campus is abiding by these recommendations:
1. As of 5 pm tonight, we locked our doors to visitors. 
1. All outside entertainers are restricted from the campus.  
1. Based on recommendations from the American Health Care Facilities, we will require all resident laundry to be done on campus.
1. Off campus activities are either canceled or postponed, including non-essential physician appointments.
Additionally, at this point we are allowing the Commissary Cart to round on Thursdays. We are also allowing our hair dresser to continue her hours on campus.  We will make you aware should either of these activities change.

We understand that this is a stressful time as the virus continues to spread, however, please rest assured we will take every step possible to keep your loved ones safe and healthy.  Our elderly population is the most at risk for death from the outbreak. During this time, please consider using alternative methods of communicating with your loved one, by phone, video chatting or face-time.  You may also chose to send emails to your loved ones via the following email address:   emailaresident@kutzseniorliving.org,  We urge you to continue to utilize the COVID-19 link on our website for the most up-to-date Campus announcements at https://www.kutzseniorliving.org/who-we-are/coronavirus-campus-updates.html.  

Should you have further questions, please feel free to contact:

            Felisha Alderson, Executive Director                   or                     Jessica Bannan
            falderson@kutzseniorliving.org                                                     jbannan@kutzseniorliving.org

Thank you for partnering with us as we work to ensure the safety and welfare of our residents.

Yours in service,
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Felisha E. Alderson, MSN, RN, CRRN, NE-BC
Executive Director
Kutz Senior Living Campus
704 River Road
Wilmington, DE  19809
302-764-7000
302-377-2770 (cell)
302-764-1734 (fax)
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